2017 Equestrian Estates HOA Annual Meeting

April 30, 2017

7:00 pm

Attending Board Members

Jim Groff

Steve Ulrick

Donny Farris

Angie Farris

Meeting started at 7:15 pm.

Please sign the clipboard to volunteer for the various needs of the neighborhood.  Pool help especially needed now that the Forrest’s have moved away.
27 Attendees and 30 proxies – 57 total - needed 51, so quorum has been reached.

Meeting announcement was sent out a month in advance of meeting date.

Rufus and Susan Forrest have moved on, so Angie Farris in the new acting treasurer to replace Rufus.
Angie Farris presents the treasury report.  Angie started in March, so most of the information is originally from Rufus.

At the end of the calendar year, $23,000 in the HOA accounts.  Costs and income last year were both approx. $51,000.

Proposed 2017 budget has been handed out.  Motioned for approval and seconded, but then withdrawn due to questions regarding legal fees expense.
A discussion has been held into the restricted covenants, the reason for changing the covenants in 2012, and the resultant lawsuit that has been threatened by a homeowner.  We have currently spent about $3,100, and our attorney has stated a better than 50% chance of winning, but it will cost anywhere from $1,000 to $50,000.  And that does not count the potential for an appeal.
Motioned, seconded, voted, approved for the 2017 budget.
Need to get the owner of the vacant lots to deal with mowing and weeds.
South end of property has been staked to indicate to the Sierra Hills home owners where the actual property line is located in an effort to eliminate gardens, swing sets, etc, from infringing on Equestrian Estates property.
Election of 2017 board members opened for discussion.  Audra Turner and Angie Farris motioned and seconded and voted in to by on the board.  The board now consists of five members.  Jim Groff, Donny Farris, Angie Farris, Steve Ulrick & Audra Turner.
Any new business?  None
Adjournment motioned, approved.  Meeting closed at 8:30 pm.

